
 

 

 

        DISCIPLINARY & ETHICAL COMMITTEE 

 

Mr. Krisztián Jaroszkievicz        DC00012023 

 

By email: jaroszkievicz.k.87@gmail.com 

 

Dear Mr. Krisztian Jarovskievic 

 

DECISION:  

Mr. Krisztian Jaroszkievicz 's suspension (decision of 24th August 2022) will be 
reduced and will end on 31th May 2023. The reduction is based on the condition 
that no further violation will occur in a period of 6 months (until 22nd October 
2023). If there is a new violation, the reduction of the penalty will be added to a 
new penalty. 
 
Until June 01th   2023 Mr. Krisztian Jaroszkievicz's ban is still active and he has no right to 

compete or take part in any international event or Championship held by WAKO or in any 

other international competition recognized by WAKO. 

The suspension is NOT limited to the activity of a coach. 
The ban includes any activity of exercising a function in the following causes: 

o Any international event held by WAKO (E.g. seminars, training camps, 
meetings). 

o Any Championship held by WAKO (World Championship,  European 
Championship). 

o Any international competition recognized by WAKO (E.g. World Cups, 
other cups and competitions in the official WAKO calendar). 

The ban includes NOT an acitivity in the following causes: 
o Any National competition or event. 
o Any international event that is not recognized by WAKO (E.g. seminars, 

training camps, meetings, that are not in the official WAKO calendar). 
o To be a spectator at a kickboxing event. A spectator is only allowed to 

be present on the spectator seats. It is not allowed to stay on the event 
area or in the warm-up rooms. 

o Exercise the function of a national team coach in Hungary and preparing 
the team in Hungary. 

REASON: 

By decision dated on 17th November 2021 the WAKO Disciplinary and Ethical 
Committee imposed a temporarily suspension on Mr. Krisztian Jaroszkievicz for a 
period of one year from exercising the right to compete or take part in any 
international event or Championship held by WAKO or in any other international 
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competition recognized by WAKO. The suspension was levied from 22nd October 2021 
to 21th October 2022.  
 
By a decision dated 24th August 2022, the DEC extended the sanction on the coach 
for its duration. The duration of the suspension was extended from 22nd October 2021 
to 21th October 2023 and was not limited to the activity of a coach. The ban included 
any activity of exercising a function in the following causes: any international event 
held by WAKO (e.g. seminars, training camps, meetings); any Championship held by 
WAKO (World Championship, European Championship); any international competition 
recognized by WAKO (e.g. World Cups, other cups and competitions in the official 
WAKO calendar). The ban did not includ the prohibition from any activity in the 
following circumstances: any national competition or event; any international event 
that is not recognized by WAKO (e.g. seminars, training camps, meetings, that are 
not in the official WAKO calendar); to be a spectator at a kickboxing event (the 
decision defined a spectator as a person who is only allowed to be present on the 
spectator seats. He/she is not allowed to stay on the event area or in the warm-up 
rooms); exercise the function of a national team coach in Hungary and preparing the 
team in Hungary. 
 
On 26th September 2022, Mr. Jaroszkievicz filed an appeal against the decision 
rendered by WAKO Disciplinary Committee against him. 

 
With decision dated 20th  February the WAKO Arbitration Committee decided to 
uphold the WAKO Disciplinary Committee’s decision. 
 
On 02nd of February Mr. Krisztian Jaroszkievicz wrote to the Disciplinary and Ethical  
Committee an mail as follows: 

Mr. Nikolaus Gstättner, 
You are certainly aware that I have withdrawn my appeal to Mr. Fox. I hope 
that the information from Mr. Fox on this matter has reached you.   
I have come to this decision because I want to close the case so that my 
athletes will be finally able to prepare for the competition. Eight of my 
athletes will compete at the European Games and the preparation period has 
started.  
The first European Cup will be the Karlovac Open – and I really want to sit 
behind my athletes. 
It has been a very long period of punishment. It was a period during which I 
had to stay out and not be present where I needed to be, and during which I 
suffered constantly because of the absence of my athletes. I trully wish that 
everything get back to normal. I am confident that I will be able to meet all  
the conditions in all respects that I am facing.    
It is in our common interest that these athletes perform well, and represent 
WAKO at the highest level at the European Games.  
I would like to ask the Disciplinary Committee to reduce or terminate my ban, 
as it is now one year and four months since I was banned. After such a long 
period of time, I would like to go back to work and be behind my athletes.  
Thank you for reading. Yours in Sport Krisztián Jároszkievicz 
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The DEC discusses the arguments for and against suspending the penalty. In 
particular, under the circumstance that a last a change of attitude on the part of Mr. 
Krisztian Jaroszkievicz is to be expected, the following decision is issued: 
 
Mr. Krisztian Jaroszkievicz 's suspension (decision of 24th August 2022) will be 
reduced and will end on 31th May 2023. The reduction is based on the condition 
that no further violation will occur in a period of 6 months (Until 22nd October. If 
there is a new violation, the reduction of the penalty will be added to a new 
penalty. 
 
 
On behalf of WAKO Disciplinary and Ethical Committee: 
 

 

Mag. Nikolaus Gstättner 

Chairman WAKO Disciplinary and Ethical Committee  

https://wako.sport/committees/ 

 
Ludmannsdorf, 22.03.2023 
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